Annual Parish Meeting of Grinton and Ellerton Abbey Parish held on Monday 1st May 2017 at 8.00pm in Grinton Parish Hall.

Present: Chairman Cllr H Brown, Cllrs Coates, Porter and Barningham, the Clerk and 3 members of the public.

Mr H Brown, Chairman of the Parish Council presided and convened the meeting.

1. Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The minutes of the last meeting were read, approved and signed.

2. Matters Arising:

Wooden Bridge over the Gill: This has now been replaced by the YDNPA.

<u>Speeding on Moor Road</u>: This matter has been reported to the Police and a speed check carried out.

3. Memorial Hall Accounts:

These have not yet been received but would be circulated when they are.

4. Any Other Business:

<u>Parking, Moor Road</u>: Mrs Webster raised the issue of parking on the roadside. It was suggested that 'Residents Only' parking signs could be put on the parish owned areas, Cllr Barningham would source and put up some signs.

<u>Footpath from Grinton Bridge</u>: Mr Bilton reported that cyclists are using the footpath, the Clerk will contact the YDNPA Ranger to report.

<u>Seat at Top of Grinton Bank</u>: Cllr Coates reported that a memorial plague had been put on this seat that has not had permission. As the seat is maintained by the Parish and we have had no notification it was decided unanimously to remove the plague.

As there was no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.30pm